
1407 W. North Temple, Suite 330 
Salt Lake City, UT 84116 

 
February 22, 2024 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Utah Public Service Commission 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 
 
Attention: Gary Widerburg 
  Commission Administrator 
 
RE: Docket No. 23-035-57 
 Rocky Mountain Power’s Utah Carbon Reduction Progress Report 
 Compliance Filing 
 
On February 7, 2024, Rocky Mountain Power (“the Company”) received a letter from the Public 
Service Commission of Utah (“Commission”) acknowledging the Company’s 2024 Carbon 
Reduction Progress Report (“Report”) as meeting the reporting requirements under the Utah 
Energy Resource Procurement Act (“Act”), Title 54 Chapter 17 Section 604. The Commission 
also directed the Company to update the Report to reflect the impact of its decision to suspend the 
2022 All Source Request for Proposals (“2022AS RFP”) on the Company’s ability to reach the 
2025 target under the Act by May 3, 2024. In compliance with the Commission’s directive, the 
Company submits the following explanation as to why no updates to the Report are required to 
reflect the suspension of the 2022AS RFP.   
 
None of the resources in the 2022AS RFP were scheduled to be commercially operational by 2025. 
Therefore, the numbers and information regarding the Company’s progress towards the 2025 target 
in the Report did not include any generation or renewable energy credits from resources in the 
2022AS RFP. The suspension of the 2022AS RFP has no impact on the progress towards the 2025 
target in the Report. The Company is positioned to meet its 20 percent target requirement of an 
estimated 5,029,589 megawatt-hours of renewable energy in 2025 from existing Company-owned 
and contracted renewable energy resources, so no updates to the Report are required to reflect the 
suspension of the 2022AS RFP.  
 
Informal inquiries regarding this filing may be directed to Jana Saba at (801) 220-2823. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Joelle Steward 
Senior Vice President, Regulation and Customer/Community Solutions 
 
Enclosures 
 
CC: Division of Public Utilities 
 Office of Consumer Services
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

Docket No. 23-035-57 
 

I hereby certify that on February 22, 2024, a true and correct copy of the foregoing was 
served by electronic mail to the following: 
 
Utah Office of Consumer Services 
Michele Beck mbeck@utah.gov 
Alyson Anderson  akanderson@utah.gov  
Bela Vastag bvastag@utah.gov  
Alex Ware  aware@utah.gov  
Jacob Zachary jzachary@utah.gov  
 ocs@utah.gov  
Division of Public Utilities 
dpudatarequest@utah.gov   
Madison Galt  mgalt@utah.gov  
Assistant Attorney General 
Patricia Schmid pschmid@agutah.gov 
Robert Moore rmoore@agutah.gov 
Patrick Grecu pgrecu@agutah.gov  
Rocky Mountain Power 
Data Request Response Center datarequest@pacificorp.com 
Jana Saba jana.saba@pacificorp.com  

utahdockets@pacificorp.com 
 
 
_____________________________ 
Santiago Gutierrez 
Coordinator, Regulatory Operations 
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